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BERE FERRERS PARISH COUNCIL
              At a meeting of the Open Spaces Committee held in the Council Chamber Bere Alston   
              on Tuesday 15th September 2015.
Present  
                                
Cllr. Boot-Handford    Acting Chairman

Cllr. R. Leithall

Chairman of Council
                                  
Cllr. D. Pengelly                             
                                   
Cllr. R. Piper                           
167. Apologies.
Apologies were received from Cllr. Maycock and Cllr. Dennis due to business, Cllr. S. Munn due to holidays.
Due to both Chairman and Vice Chairman being away Cllr. Piper proposed that Cllr. Boot-
Handford stand in as acting Chairman, seconded by Cllr. Pengelly.
168. Items of Interest at the discretion of the Chairman, no decisions can be made on any 
        of these items.
1. The Clerk-  reported that Weir Quay has not been successful with the undergrounding of 
electric cables. The successful areas are Dorset, the Peak District and the Snowdonia Park.
2. The Clerk-  has had a request from Dotty King of BATs seeking permission to hold the 
Sport Relief for 2016 in the Recreation Field, The Down on March 20th with the use of the pavilion. Discussions were held, it was agreed to allow this event to be held and no charge to be levied.
169.  Matters arising from the minutes of the meeting held on 14th July to deal with matters 
       arising.
 Matters Arising
Minute 115(1) - There has been a meeting with Horrabridge Parish Council. It was agreed that 


they will go ahead and register the shared mower.  
Minute 115(2) – TAP meeting last Thursday Cllr. Benson informed the Clerk that the application 


     from Peter Tavy and three other Councils which included us for a defibrillator has 
     been successful.
Minute 116(56) – re the burst water pipe in the Cemetery- South West utilities have undertaken 
the repairs. The Clerk received a phone call from Mr. Brighton explaining that they will not be charging for this work and would like to give something back to the Parishioners. The Chairman of Council has expressed Council’s thanks to Mr. & Mrs. Brighton.
Minute 116(65) – reference the TAP funding monies shared with Gulworthy. The suggestion of 

      cutting visibility splays, this was undertaken by County.
Minute 119 – The Clerk received the names of 3 companies from Tricia Kent and has contacted all three for quotes.
Minute 121 – All allotments are now let.
Minute 125 – Allotment holders not returning their signed agreement; we now have only one agreement outstanding.
170.  Financial Statements.
The Clerk circulated the financial agreements for Recreation and Cemetery.
 Recreation – after discussions Cllr. Boot-Handford proposed acceptance of the financial statements, seconded by Cllr. Piper.
Cemetery – after discussions Cllr. Boot-Handford proposed acceptance of the financial statements, seconded by Cllr. Piper.
171. Report on Pavilion Inspection.
Council met with Mr. Westlake at the Pavilion; the following issues were pointed out:-
1. The Referee’s Changing Room: the boiler has been replaced and there is more room, Mr. Westlake would like to board up the window then place another bench under it, he would also like to box in the pipe work.
Council have no problems with the suggested improvements. Clerk to send Mr. Westlake a letter giving the club permission to go ahead with the work.
2. Vegetation is growing in under the roof in the Referee’s Changing Room, ask workman to 
    clear away the area at the back of the building.
3. The roof is leaking in a few places. Discussions took place; it was decided to seek 
     professional advice about this.
4. The handrail leading up to the front of the Pavilion is badly rotted out. Workman to  
   replace both rails with square section and chamfer the edges.
Cllr. Boot-Handford proposed that 3 years from now if there is no route found to replace the pavilion or find the money for major renovations then the Pavilion should be pulled down, seconded by Cllr. Leithall.
172. Report on Sub-Committee.
Cllr. Boot-Handford stated there had not been another meeting as yet.
173. Report from the Bere Alston Recreation Park (BARP) Community Group.
Cllr. Pengelly- we have applied for Charity Status. We are arranging a launch day on Saturday 26th September with a fun day and car boot sale at the Recreation Field, The Downs. Cllr. Boot-Handford asked if they have any wet weather arrangement as it would be difficult to allow cars on the area if it had rained significantly. Cllr. Pengelly thought they would be able to use the car park as they would limit the amount of cars to say 10. 
Cllr. Pengelly stated that they have a number of quotes for equipment; we need to start working out how to phase this work.
Cllr. Pengelly introduced Kate Medhurst who is the Secretary. Kate stated that they have a bank account, she has applied to register as a charity as BARP.
Three companies have been out to look at the park at The Down and come up with recommendations. One local company suggested the area be split up bringing in some equipment for younger children, also equipment for disabled children and look to repair some of the existing equipment, also look at putting in a disabled access.
They have identified three or four large funders and a list of others that might give small amounts.
The launch date will be well advertised and leaflets will be given to every child at school. They hope to undertake the work in phases and also fundraise for future maintenance.
174. Review of Allotment Charges.
Review undertaken last year for 2016-17 increase.
175. Cemetery Review of ongoing future development.
Defer to October meeting.
176. Review of Cemetery Charges.
Defer to October meeting.
177. Routine safety inspection reports for the parish recreation play parks.
Cllr. Boot-Handford undertook her inspection of the Bere Alston play parks:-
a) The cargo net covering is wearing away.
b) The rubber mat surface under swings is loose and needs fixing down. Suggest hiring a Hilti nail gun with washers behind heads of nails.
c) Signs are required for the play parks with emergency contact numbers on them.
d) The litter bin under the trees is only slats of wood and the rubbish goes through, look to replace bin.
e) Planks on picnic table need renewing.
f) Cycle track overgrown and weedy.
Cllr. Munn is on holiday so there will be no report this month on Bere Ferrers Play park.
178. Monthly Inspection of Allotments Bere Alston & Bere Ferrers.
Cllr. Munn is on holiday and Cllr. Maycock is away on business so no reports this month.
179. Correspondence. 
1) Miss Kearney Wash- enquiring as to whether it would be possible to use the playing field at Bere Ferrers during the afternoon/evening of 20th August 2016 and hold a Wedding reception with food/drink and some music.
Discussions took place, Clerk to write back explaining Council do not object to this idea but would appreciate more detail.
180. Proposals from committee for agenda items for next month.
1) Cemetery Charges Review.                       
2) Cemetery review of ongoing future development.       
There being no further business the Chairman thanked members for attending and closed the meeting at 9-10pm.
Signed this 29th September 2015.       
Chairman…………………………….

